## March 13, 2019

City of Crossville, Tennessee Attn.: City Council Members and Crossville Planning Commission 392 N Main Street Crossville, TN 38555

Re: Taylor Lane between West Avenue and Park Street

Dear Council Members and Members of the Planning Commission:

We, the undersigned, own property located at 387 West Avenue and 349 West Avenue. We are the only owners of property surrounding Taylor Lane, a City street. No other businesses or homes require access to Taylor Lane.

Please consider this letter our formal request for the City to close and abandon the right-of-way known as Taylor Lane between West Avenue and Park Street. We request that the City convey the right-of-way to Gary Bilyeu. We, the property owners, are willing to pay any costs associated with the closure of the City right-of-way/street.

Please contact us at (931) 248-0800 if you have any questions or need any additional information. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Hary Bilyu
Gary Bilyeu

Baxter L. Sherrill

Cate Hero